## OTTY LAKE ASSOCIATION

1986-3 JUNE 1986

The ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING THIS YEAR will be at the

Perth Public Library Saturday July 12 9:30 a.m.

The Agenda will include

GYPSY MOTH spraying news and comment Home security Financial and other reports Election of officers for 1986-87

#### EXECUTIVE VACANCIES

Speaking of which, every year there are vacancies to fill. This way the organization keeps renewing itself, and many people get the opportunity tomake their contribution to the community. This year the following officers are stepping down after giving excellent service to Otty Lake for the past three years or more:

Rhoda Atkinson Dick Atkinson Barbara Griffith John Bisson

so the positions we would like

to fill on July 12 are

Secretary, CO ordinator of Counsellors
Abatement information officer
Director, Water Quality
Director, Recreation
Health Unit Liaison Officer

However, we are nothing if not flexible; so if you are



# coming to the annual meeting

T-SHIRTS WILL BE ON SALE and caps AT THE ANNUAL MEETING

Otty Lake good neighbours

(cont'd)
willing to serve this time around, we will find the
right slot for you. Make yourself known to one of
the executive at the Annual Meeting or before it.
Serving your community can be a rewarding experience.

### SHORELINE PLANTING

The annual planting day at Christie Lake takes place this year on the 14th of June, and Ruth Hemsley will be there to learn how it is done and to report onit to us at the AGM.

### ASSOCIATION DUES

Have you paid your dues for 1986? You can do it at the Annual Meeting. OLA offers four ways to pay: at the AGM, by mail to the Treasurer, by giving your cheque or cash to the Area Counsellor when you receive a visit this summer, or by hand delivery.

#### GYPSY MOTH

Have they started crunching onyour favourite oak trees yet? They probably have, even if you may not have The 1986 infestation noticed. probably be rather will so if we did not all light. sprayed, our trees get may survive the year, regardless. But for 1987 it is essential that our area be sprayed in a systematic way. The ideal arrangement would, of course, be for the Province of Ontario to spray us all and pay for the work out of general revenues. What Otty Lake needs is a general consent - an indication that all of us want to be protected. Soon your executive will be asking for your consent The statements that so many of you submitted in April were very useful in helping us to gauge the mood of our community. Our next step will be to ask for everyone's consent to a general program of spraying. More about this at the meeting.

WATER LEVELS - For those who keep records, the level rose 62 inches between May 24 and May 31.

SAILING - The season has begun. If you want to race, or just cruise with others, meet us Sundays at 2:00 infront of Camp Shomria.

HAVE A GOOD SEASON !